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Hello All -

A quick update before we board the Greek research vessel, AEGAEO.

All of our equipment arrived on Friday last week, and the entire engineering team arrived in Athens by Sunday. The award for farthest travel goes to Olin College's Prof. Brian Bingham, our underwater navigation expert. He stepped off another research vessel in Fiji on July 2 and flew to Athens the long way around. Brian now claims to have dispensed entirely with time zones.

With jet-lagged legs under us as much as possible, the team assembled the autonomous underwater vehicle (AUV) yesterday at the Hellenic Center for Marine Research (HCMR). In the meantime, WHOI's Rich Camilli assembled his miniaturized mass spectrometer in lab space at HCMR. We hope to collect chemical data on the shipwreck site, and (time allowing) at an active geological fault zone close by Chios.

Today we'll load the AUV and the rest of our equipment onto the ship in the port of Piraeus. After dinner tonight we'll cast off lines and be underway. We expect a 24-hour transit, as we will detour north to Lesbos to allow HCMR to recover a malfunctioning sea buoy.

Once we arrive at Chios tomorrow night, we'll relocate the wreck with the small remotely operated vehicle on AEGAEO. Then we'll deploy our acoustic underwater navigation beacons and launch the vehicle. If all goes well (weather OK, equipment behaving, no fishing activity) we should have our first data set lunchtime on Thursday.

We'll post our next update when we can from Chios.
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